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Mary Jean Maclsaac— Arts 

"You speak as one who fed 
on poetry" 

The glittering lights of St. 
Peter's Bay shone brightly on 
May 6, 1942 to welcome Jean, 
only child of Mr. and Mrs. 
John Maclsaac. 

Jeannie received the first 
twelve years of her education 
at St. Peter's Bay and at Notre 
Dame Adademy in Charlotte-
town, graduating in 1957. 

The same year she unassum­
ingly entered S.D.U., and has 
been the crowning glory in our 
campus literary field ever since. 
Three years service on Red and 
White staff as Coed editor in 
Sophomore and Senior and as 
assistant editor in Junior, 
memorable poetic contributions, 
and the founding of the de­
lightful, if ominous Coed Ca­
pers have merited her a liter­
ary D and ring. 

In Senior year, Jeannie serv­
ed as secretary-treasurer of the 
Sorority, as a member of the 
Constitution committee, a n d 
was chosen by her classmates 
to be their official biographer 
and life committee member. 

At St. Dunstan's Jeannie has 
led scholastically, surfassed in 
the literary field, and will 
doubtlessly be successful in ner 
chosen work, which she hopes 
to find in the field of Journal­
ism. 

Francis Joseph MacDonald 

"Wise to resolve and patient 
to perform" 

King's County produces its 
budding scholars on a par with 
any other corner of the hemi­
sphere - men of the Soil, im­
bued with the qualities of loy­
alty and vitality. O n e s u c h 
man, Francis J. MacDonald, is 
numbered among the graduates 
in Science at St. Dunstan's 
this year. 

Some statistics on Frank's 
life tell us he was born at 
Cardigan in 1937, formed his 
early impressions there, enter­
ed the halls of St. Dunstan's in 
1954, and during six years has 
climbed the way from Senior 
high school to graduation. But 
self-centeredness had no part 
in Frank's ambitions while he 
was here, for he has given of 
his services to the A.A.A. exe­
cutive for three years as well 
as to the choir and Glee Club, 
and as a member of the in­
tramural hockey and basket­
ball teams. Serving two years 
in the COTC contributed to his 
well-rounded formation. 

Frank leaves us with the as­
surance that his life will be 
one of dedication to his fellow-
man, for he plans to study 
Social Work at St. Patrick's 
College in Ottawa. We offer to 
Frank our congratulations and 
the assurance that his interests 
will always remain ours. 

James Edward Mahoney 

"Aux ames nees la valeur 
n'attend pas le nombre des 
annees" 

March, 1942 was a most 
memorable month for the Ma­
honey family. James, better 
known as Jim, entered into this 
world: more pricesly, at North 
River C.B., Newfoundland, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Ma­
honey born the 16th of the 
month dedicated to St. Joseph. 

After completing his primary 
education at All Hallows 
School at home and St. Bona-
venture's College in St. John's, 
Jim came down to P.E.I, in 
September 1958. Since that day 
he has not ceased to bring his 
generous contribution to the 
welfare of each and everyone. 
Jim is endowed with a gener­
ous and jovial personality, al­
ways ready to help anyone, any­
time. Gifted with talents, exe­
cutive, musical, and literary, 
Jim knew how to demonstrate 
his ability and did so as presi­
dent of CFCCS for one year, 
member of the Glee Club, edi­
tor of the ingenious pamphlet 
"Watchdog" and contributor to 
Red and White. In sports, he 
participated in bowling, intra­
mural hockey and softball. 

With regard to the future, 
Jim does not have any fixed 
ideas as yet, but it seems that 
having spent two summers in 
social work, he will go into 
that field next year. 

Best of luck, Jim. 

Michael To Hin Liu 

"A bird in the hand is worth 
Chinese Students' Association of 

motto of the cowards. If 
there is to be any great 
achievement, there must be 
risk" 

and Mrs. Leslie McCarthy were 
blessed by the birth of their 
first child. Gerald, as this son 
was to be known to the world 

j received the first twelve years 
of his education in Tignish 

' and in the spring of 1957, he 
1 graduated from Tignish Hig! 
School leaving behind an en­
viable record. In the fall oi 
that same year, he covered the 

; necessary one hundred odd 
; miles, and took up residence in 
St. Dunstan's. He has worked 

• here for the past four years 
and now graduates with a Bac -
helor of Commerce degree. 

Outside the academic field in 
S.D.U., he has played hockey, 
basketball, and softball on his 
class team, and has shown a 
depth of class spirit. Concern­
ing the future, Gerry still is 
undecided but whatever 
choses, wherever he goes, 
wish him "good luck". 

he 

S.D.U. who wish him eve 
'•V Bile. 

Mike was born in Hong Kong 
on March 1, 1939. After grad­
uating from Wah Yan High 
School he came to St. Dun­
stan's in 1957 as a Freshman. 
During his stay here, Mike has 
endeared himself to both stu­
dents and faculty by his un-
obtrusiveness and diligence in 
study. His interest in photo­
graphy is well known and his 
talent in this line has been 
valuable during the two years 
when he was staff photograph­
er for Red and White. This | 
year, he is president of the | 
Chinese Student's Association o 6 
the campus. Mike graduates in' • 
Science and his future plans 
are for further study in Chem­
istry. 

George James Kelly 

"Blessed is he who can laugh 

for he shall have company" 

John Bertram Larkin 

Astra castra, numen lumen" 

George Vernon Arnold 
MacDonald—Science 

"To be conscious that you 
are ignorant is a great step 
to knowledge" 

Vernon, the youngest son 
of Lt. Col. W.J. and Mrs. Mac­
Donald was born in Charlotte 
town on July 7, 1939. He re­
ceived his primary education 
at the Model School and Queen 
Square School. After comple 
ting Grade X at Queen Square, 
he continued his studies at 
Prince of Wales College. In the 
fall of 1957, he entered St. 
Dunstan's as a Freshman, and 
this year, he is graduating with 
his Bachelor of Science degree. 

While at St. Dunstan's, Vern 
has taken part in the various 
activities of the campus. He 
was active in intramural sports 
and he also has been a member 
of the Varsity football team 
for one year and the Junior 
Varsity team for two years. 
During his time at St. Duns­
tan's, Vern has also received 
his commission in the Canadian 
Army and now holds the rank 
of Lieutenant in the 5th Sig­
nals Regiment of Charlot-
tetown. 

While Vern's plans for the 
future are indefinite, the mem­
bers of his class feel that he 
will achieve success in what­
ever he undertakes. 

"The crown of Glory is hers 
to wear who works with 
fidelity and care." 

United States was not alone 
in celebrating Independence 
Day in 1939, for on that day 
"little" Marian arrived at the 
home of her parents Mr. and 
Mrs. Daniel G. McGinn, Emy 
vale, P.E.I. At a very early age, 
she made her home with her 
uncle and aunt, Mr. and Mrs. 
James P. Callahan of Kinkora. 
She then moved with her 
guardians to Charlottetown 
where she received her high 
school education at St. Joseph's 
Convent and Notre Dame Aca­
demy. 

In 1957, Marian became the 
fifth member of the McGinn 
family to register at St. Dun­
stan's. While here she has at­
tained a high academic record 
and is leaving witth a Bachelor 
of Arts degree and Secretarial 
Diploma. 

Besides fulfilling her acade 

Patricia Anne Poirier 

M 
Arts 

"Mistress of herself, tho' 
"China falls." 

On August 5, 1940, tidings 
of great jojy came to Miscouche, 
P.E.I., concerning the birth of 
a daughter Patricia, to Mr. and 
Mrs. John C. Poirier. Pat came 
to St. Dunstans in the autumn 
of 1957, having graduated from 
Miscouche High School the pre­
vious spring. 

During her university years 
she has maintained a high aca­
demic record while taking a 
prominent part in campus act­
ivities. She has served as vice-
president of the S t u d e n t s ' 
Union, chairman of NFCUS, 
president of the Sorority, and 
has been elected as Life Secre­
tary of the Class of '61. A I 
championship debater, she hasil 
held the positions of vice-pres- f 
ident and president of the Girls I 
Debating Society, and merited f 

John was born September 15, 
1937, at Summerside, P.E.I, the 
son of Mr. and Mrs. J.B. Larkin 
He began his education in Ot­
tawa, but returned to "the Is­
land" where he received his 
Senior Matriculation at Prince 
of Wales College. He then at­
tended the University of New 
Brunswick as a member of 
ROTP and served in the regu­
lar army before coming to 
S.D.U. in the fall of 1958. 

John graduates this year in 
Science with a diploma in En­
gineering. He plans to continue 
his studies in engineering this 
fall at Nova Scotia Technical 
College. We, his classmates, 
wish John every success in his 
chosen field, in which we are 
sure he will do well. 

Again, good luck and best 
of everything John. 

George was born at Bloom-
I ing Point June 18, 1938, son 
I of Mr. and Mrs. James Kelly. 
1 He received his primary educa-
1 tion at Blooming Point and 
<; Tracadie and entered St. Dun-

§ stan's in 1954 as a Grade XI 
| student. This year he gradu­

ates in Arts. 
George took an active inter­

est in all campus activities 
that pertained to college life, 
such as intramural hockey and 
basket-ball. For the past two! 
years, he has been an active 1 
member of Our Lady of Schools 
Sodality and was rink manager 
in his Senior year. 

George leaves many friends 
at St. Dunstan's and although | :|§| 
he does not reveal his future 11 
plans, we know that whatever 
field he chooses, he will up- J 
hold the high prinicples of his|;gj 
Alma Mater. 

Irene Ann Gaudet —Arts 

"Though sparing of het 
grace to mischief best, ^ 
seldom docs a good without 
good intent" 

Irene took St. Louis, P.E.I, 
by storm on the cold and blust-
ery day of January 11, 1940, 
The eldest daughter of Howud 
and Alice, Mr. and Mrs. Gaudet, 
she followed in the steps of her 
big brothers, and entered St, 
Dunstan's after completing' her 
High School education at Tig. 
nish. 

While at St. Dunstan's, she 
has proven herself a worthy 
student, a friend to all, and a 
conscientious worker in extra­
curricular activities. Irene sen. 
ed as head of the Social Com-
mittee in her Senior year, anil 
as athletic director of the Sor­
ority in Junior. She was a 
member of the WUSC com­
mittee for three years, and will 
go on record as the first coed 
to hold the position of presi­
dent of that society. 

Next year, Irene will be en­
tering the field of teaching. In 
the future, may good success 
and the best of everything be 
hers. 

mic life, she also found time\ her d e b a t i n g D. She joined 
to take part in extra-curricular 
activities. We have seen her 
take part in dramatics, sports, 
debating, student affairs and 
last but not least in cheering 
for the Red and White team 
at home and away. 

These are a few of the happy 
incidents in Marian's life, and 
we hope she will have many 
more in future years. 

U.R.T.P. in Freshman, and 
graduates with her commission j 
in Her Majesty's Royal Canad­
ian Airforce. 

Pat leaves St. Dunstan's with 
her sights set on the career of 
teaching. To a girl with a 
warm personality and grea t 
qualities of leadership we say: 
"Good luck and continued suc-

Joseph Alexander Michael 

Nolin Arts 

'He turns your tears 
laughter" 

to 

Gerald Henry McCarthy 

"Humour is the vitality of 
life" 

In the glorious village of 
Tignish on October 4, 1940, Mr. 

Mike, as he is known to his 
English-speaking friends, came 
to St. Dunstan's from College 
St. Anne, Nova Scotia, in his 
Junior year of Arts. He was 
born April 13, 1939 in Quebec 
City, the son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Maurice Nolin. He received his 
early education in Quebec and 
after six years away from 
home, he plans to return to at­
tend Laval University's faculty 
of Medicine. 

In the extracurricular field, 
Mike participated in intramu­
ral hockey and bowling. The 
type of person who makes 
University life what it is, 
easy-going and witty, he can 
turn almost any castrophe in­
to the joke of the year. He I mates wish you 
will leave many f r i e n d s at luck. 

Bernard St. Clair McCabe-
Arts 

"You're never defeated until 
you think you are." 

Mr. and Mrs. John R. McCabe, 
| Kinkora, P. E. I., become the 
I proud parents of their only son 
Bernard St. Clair, on Sept­
ember 16, 1938. After receiving 

I his primary and secondary eel-
I ucation at Kinkora, Bernard 
alias "Tubby," wended his way 

I to St. Dunstan's University in 
the fall of '57 in the Freshman 
year of the Arts Course. 

Aside from achieving acade­
mic success during his four 
years at St. Dunstan's, Bernard 
also excelled in the field of" 
extra-curricular activities. He 
spent one year on the executive 
of the Athletic Association and 
two years on the executive of 
the Students' Union in the 
capacity of class president i'1 

both his Junior and Senio1' 
years. Bernard also leaves St 
Dunstan's with a commission 
in the R.C.N. (R.) He has cer­
tainly shown his administratis 
ability here at college and the 
fact that he was elected lift 
President of the class of $ 
shows the respect and confi­
dence his classmates have i'1 

him. 
To some Bernard was a radi­

cal, but to all he was always 
a friend and a gentleman; and 
we feel sure that he will t*e 

a great credit to his aim* 
mater. The study of law seen5 

to look attractive to him, brt 
whether it is law or some other 
profession, Bernard, your class-

the best oi 


